Neil Chatham 3rd E1/2 on Sunday for MPS Husqvarna
Neil Chatham had his MPS Husqvarna debut at Lossie forest near Elgin at the weekend in the Metzeler British Enduro Championship. Neil picked up the new bike on Monday on his was back from French European round. With very little time to set up the bike leading to the event, a solid 4th E1/2 and 20th overall on Saturday was not were Neil felt the potential of the bike lay. On Sunday after a few tweaks to the jetting, 3rd E1/2 and 16th overall was a step in the right direction and he is looking to build on this performance.
The Husqvarna is showing great potential, the handling and the Reiger Racing suspension in particular was fantastic. I have some work to do with the carburetion and I know I can do much better once I have the bike dialled in. Mick Seward has been fantastic with his hard work and advice; it is just brilliant to be apart of the MPS Husqvarna team and to reach the podium in my class on Sunday was an added bonus.
